
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 31, 2023 

Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the City of Santa Fe Springs Slauson Avenue Street Improvement 

Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Santa Fe 

Springs, CA, located at 11710 E. Telegraph Road, Santa Fe Springs, CA 90670. The funding 

would be used to improve traffic flow and safety and pedestrian amenities for a 0.77-mile 

segment of Slauson Avenue, between Sorensen Avenue and Santa Fe Springs Road. The Project 

consists of removing 2 to 5 inches of existing asphalt concrete and replacing it with fiber 

reinforced asphalt concrete. New sidewalk construction will include pedestrian amenities, new 

trees, and an analysis of the feasibility for Class III bike lanes. The project is an appropriate use 

of taxpayer funds because the combination of heavy industrial traffic volumes and heavy 

rainstorms has left the roadway in extremely poor condition. The project site is located within the 

highest percentile of Disadvantaged Community as defined by the California Office of 

Environmental Health Hazard Assessment.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.” 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

      Linda T. Sánchez 

      Member of Congress 

The Honorable Kay Granger     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 


